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In another concession to the coronavirus pandemic, the  U.S. Equal Employment Opportunity 

Commission (EEOC) announced that it will delay collection of the 2019 EEO-1 Component 1 

data collection and the 2020 EEO-3 and EEO-5 data collections. Employers with 100 or more 

employees and federal contractors with at least 50 employees and $50,000 in federal government 

contracts are normally required to file EEO-1's by May 31.  

 

In the May 7, 2020 press release, the EEOC says that it "recognizes the impact that the current 

public health emergency is having on workplaces across America and the challenges that both 

employers and employees alike are now facing. Filers of the EEO-1, EEO-3and EEO-5, which 

include private sector employers, local referral unions, and public elementary and secondary 

school districts, are dealing with unique and urgent issues. Delaying the collections until 2021 

will ensure that EEO filers are better positioned to provide accurate, valid and reliable data in a 

timely manner." 

 

The EEOC recommends that employers required to file EEO-1, EEO-3 and EEO-5 survey 

reports start to prepare to the data to be submitted in 2021. The EEOC press release also states 

that "…the EEOC would expect to begin collecting the 2019 and 2020 EEO-1 Component 1 in 

March 2021 and will notify filers of the precise date the surveys will open as soon as it is 

available. The EEOC would expect to begin collecting the 2020 EEO-3 and the 2020 EEO-5 in 

January 2021 and will notify filers of the precise date the surveys will open as soon as it is 

available." 
 

 

Contact Us 

If you have any questions, please contact Fraser Stryker's Labor and Employment Law attorneys 

for more information: 

 

Patrick J. Barrett 

pbarrett@fraserstryker.com 

(402) 978-5245 

Kathryn A. Dittrick 

kdittrick@fraserstryker.com 

(402) 978-5242 

 

Sarah L. (Sally) McGill 

smcgill@fraserstryker.com 

(402) 978-5277 

This article has been prepared for general information purposes and (1) does not create or 

constitute an attorney-client relationship, (2) is not intended as a solicitation, (3) is not intended 

to convey or constitute legal advice, and (4) is not a substitute for obtaining legal advice from a 

qualified attorney. Always seek professional counsel prior to taking action. 
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